ANDERSON-JORDAN DETACHMENT
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE | DEPARTMENT OF MISSISSIPPI
HORN LAKE HIGH SCHOOL 3360 CHURCH RD. HORN LAKE, MS. 38637

MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 1,2022

1. Commandant Ed Stutler called the meeting to order at 1800 followed by The
Pledge of Allegiance and opening prayer. The meeting was opened for official
business by the Sergeant at Arms and one rap of the gravel by the Commandant.

2. Chaplain’s Report by Bob Shearin: Bob is absent tonight due to COVID; so lets
keep the following members in our prayers: Bob Shearin, Barbra Giesler, Anick
Wallace’s husband, Jim Simpson’s wife, Tom Drumm, Julian Lindley, Earl Ward,
and Joshua Braswell. Let us pray for strength and guidance for all members and
their family members.

Old Business

1. Membership and Finance Report by Jim Simpson Detachment Paymaster: The
Detachment has 49 members with 40 members current. The balance in
Detachment Checking Account is $7,132.24

2. Last Detachment Meeting Minutes are available at the podium or online. The
attendance at the last meeting was twelve.

New Business

1. Scholarship Committee Report: Ed Stutler reported that the committee
members are Anick Wallace, Bill Lamar, Shannon Kenagy, and himself. The
committee is going to set standards for the scholarships.



2. Honor Guard Committee Report: Simon Dean reported that he and Mel Hungate
are working on standard operating procedures for the Honor Guard. After a
discussion and motions passed and approved; the Detachment will buy the
following items for the Honor Guard. Three white web flag holders, six white web
belts for the rifles, and six pairs each of white gloves, size large and extra large.

3. Election of Officers: After a discussion, Commandant Ed Stutler asked the
Officers present if they would serve another year if asked and all said yes. Alexa
Taylor has already moved to Utah; so we need someone to take the Sergeant at
Arms position. Nominations at the March 1, 2022 Detachment Meeting and
election and installation of Detachment Officers at the April 5, 2022 Detachment
meeting.

4. Fund Raising Update: Tom Drumm and Don Woodson are going to set up a
fundraiser for February 26, 2022 at the Hernando WalMart. If it is too cold or bad
weather we will cancel.

5. By Laws Update: Bill Lamar presented the latest update to our Detachment
Bylaws which were approved. Bill is also our Detachment Webmaster and the
Southeast Division Webmaster! Thanks for all you do for the Marine Corps League!

6. Don Woodson has taken our Detachment Flyer designed by Anick Wallace and
Bill Lamar and posted it on a cardboard frame so we can display it on our table at
fundraisers and other events. Thanks Don!

7. Marine Corps League Conventions and State Meetings: Commandant asked if
any Detachment Officers were going to attend any of these events? Anick Wallace
will attend the State Meeting and the National Convention. Tom Drumm will
attend the State Convention, Bill Lamar will probably attend all of them. Bill also
gave instructions to the Detachment on how we can register at the conventions to
get the most votes possible at the conventions.

8. Commandant Ed Stutler informed the Detachment that you can do your doctor
appointments at the VA by teleconference now and avoid all this bad weather.

9. The Detachment meeting adjourned at 18:50 and the next scheduled
Detachment meeting is March 1, 2022.





